GOVERNMENT OF ARUNACHAL PRADESH
ARUNACHAL PRADESH STAFF SELECTION BOARD
ITANAGAR

Date: 30" July’ 2021
PRESS RELEASE

The Arunachal Pradesh Staff Selection Board (APSSB) is conducting
the Combined Graduate Level (CGL) Examination on 15 August 2021, the
advertisement for which was notified on 1% June 2021.

The APSSB has endeavored to bring in effective and systemic
improvements through updations in the SOPs to ensure that the exam
process is carried out smoothly in a default-free manner.

The Board has notified 53 number of posts of UDC (APST : 43 and
Unreserved : 10). Additionally the Board has approved inclusion of 9 posts
subsequently requisitioned by Districts / Departments prior to conduct of
examination. Consequently the total number of posts has increased to 62
(APST : 52 and Unreserved : 10).

Total 19193 candidates have applied for the above posts and 17550
candidates have downloaded admit cards till date. Admit Cards can be
downloaded from APSSB web portal till 11:59 PM on 31/07/2021.

The Board has made elaborate arrangements for conduct of
Examination in smooth manner.

The CGL Examination 2021 is being conducted across 72 venues in
11 districts, including Itanagar Capital Region. More than 3400 exam
functionaries are being engaged for conducting the examination. Besides,
22 Observers, 27 Coordinators, 11 Deputy Commissioners, 11 SPs and 12
Nodal Officers are also engaged in the entire process for supervision,
coordination and smooth conduct of the exam.

The Board has also deployed Police Personnel across all centres with
senior police officers supervising the security arrangements. There will be no
entry to the venue without admit card, frisking of candidates and capturing
of biometrics. Candidates with even-ending roll numbers are directed
to come between 07:00-08:00 AM and those with odd-ending roll
numbers are directed to come between 08:00-09:00 AM to avoid
crowding at biometric and frisking counters. Carrying of mobile phones
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and electronic gadgets are strictly prohibited. As a preventive
measure to stop use of unfair means/malpractices, all mobile
internet service providers have been directed to suspend their
mobile internet services only from 09:30 AM to 01:00PM on
01.08.2021 at respective townships. Therefore, candidates are
advised not to risk their future by bringing prohibited items inside
examination halls.

The candidates appearing in the examination are advised to go
through all the instructions and advisory issued by the Board from time to
time. The instructions on the e-Admit Card should be complied with to avoid
any inconvenience. Executive Magistrates and Flying Squads are also
deployed to ensure quick action if any candidate is found indulging in any
form of cheating or malpractice. The Board shall initiate stringent action in
such cases which may include registration of police case and debarment
from future exams of APSSB.

All District Superintendents / Deputy Commissioners have been asked
to ensure that Covid appropriate behavior is being followed by everyone
involved in the conduct of examinations including the candidates.

The Board extends best wishes to all candidates and functionaries for
successful conduct of the examination.
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